
Town of Evergreen 

March 14, 2022 Regular Monthly Town Board Meeting 

 

The March 14, 2022 Regular Town Board Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Tim Kessler at 

the Evergreen Townhall, W8896 Carlton Rd, Spooner with the Pledge of Allegiance.  The meeting was 

properly advertised and all interested parties were notified. 

 

Those present were Tim Kessler, Tim Wallace, Gary Scalzo, Larry Bascombe, Mary Zehm, Briand and 

Mavis Melton, Brad Kildow, Steve Sutter and Julie Kessler. 

 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion Carried 

 

Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the minutes of the February 14, 2022 Regular Town 

Board Meeting.  Motion Carried 

 

Clerk Kessler reported that the new election machine has arrived, the same person is willing to mow the 

cemetery for the same amount as last year, a building permit was received and the hall was rented out 

and another is upcoming.  Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the Clerk’s report.  Motion 

Carried 

 

Treasurer Zehm gave the monthly Financial report and reported that 45 dog owners have not re-

registered.  Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion Carried 

 

Larry Bascombe reported that the crew has plowed and sanded and cleaned up trees and branches 

during the ice storm.  Chair Kessler reported that the right-of-way clearing will be delayed because of 

the snow.  The new plow truck is delayed as they have not started building it yet.  Chair also applied for 

TRID and TRIS projects for the town and explained the new BIL program that we can apply for. 

 

There were not correspondences. 

 

Citizen asked about trailer house information from past meeting, Clerk is searching for the information. 

 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the bills.  Motion Carried 

 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to adjourn at 7:20 pm.  Motion Carried 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Julie Kessler, Clerk 

 


